Special Committee for Secondary School Education

Report for 2004

It was another encouraging year for the Special Committee for Secondary School Education.  Apart from giving talks on the Rule of Law to the secondary schools, we had also received an increased demand for talk on career in the law.     It was delightful to see that our effort in promoting the rule of law in the society has received both positive and praising responses.   Due to our limited resources, we could only plan to visit a limited number of schools each year.   On the other hand, we have tried to avoid turning down requests from supporting schools to arrange regular talk for their students.   The trend has been that we have schools initiating requests for our talks.   Again, our coverage has extended beyond traditional elitist schools to those in the New Territories and Kowloon districts.  

The end result I have witnessed was the increasing awareness of the importance of the Rule of Law in our Society.  The questions from the students were generally sharp, inspiring, and well considered.  The principals and teachers were keen to take part as well.   I believe the Bar is not alone in upholding the Rule of Law in our Society.

Some statistics : there were a total of 20 schools participated in our program for the year ending 31 December 2004, with an increase in number of audience.  













2004

2003

No. of school participated in the legal education


  20

  20
Total number of students/teachers 




7,284

4,740
Last but not least, Our program would not be successful or even meaningful without the continued contribution, support and participation of our members.  I wish to pay special tribute to all the speakers, in particular, Mr. Edward Chan, S.C., Mr. Ronny Tong, S.C., Ms. Audrey Eu, S.C., Mr. Alan Leong, S.C., Mr. Philip Dykes, S.C., Mr. Wong Yan Lung, S.C., Mr. Rimsky Yuen S.C. and many others whose effort have certainly enhanced the understanding of the rule of law by our next generation.   I would also like to thank members of the Special Committee for giving their very valuable advice and indeed participating in meticulously organizing the events, and also members of the YBC for their active involvement and contribution to this program.  I would also like to thank Alice Ng of the Bar Secretariat in ably assisting in the smooth running of the program.
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